
February 26, 2018 

Mr. Rob Dickman 

Senior Environmental Quality Analyst 

Air Quality Division 

120 West Chapin Street 

Cadillac, Ml 49601-2158 

RE: SRN: PO 446 

Violation Notice February 13, 2018 

Dear Mr. Dickman, 
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We are in receipt of your February 13, 2018 Violation Notice. You noted that Engine 1 at the 

facility had been changed out with a similar engine, but that Core Energy did not provide the 

required notified notification as required in our Permit to Install Number 82-13, Special 

Condition number Vll.1 as stated below. 

Except as provided in R 336.1285, if the engine is replaced with an equivalent-emitting or lower­
emitting engine, the permittee shall notify the AQD District Supervisor of such change-out and 
submit acceptable emissions data to show that the alternate engine is equivalent-emitting or 
lower-emitting. The data shall be submitted within30-days of the engine change out. 

Per your request, enclosed is Gas Technical Data recently provided by Caterpillar for the engine 

that was replaced on July 25, 2015. This technical sheet is the best available information as 

updated by Caterpillar. The replacement engine was a similar type 3516 LE with catalytic 

control. 

In the future, Core Energy will notify the AQD District Supervisor in a timely manner should 

there be any future engine swaps, and provide all necessary data to comply with our permit to 

install requirements. Thank you for your understanding on this matter. 

Please contact me if you have any further questions. 

Sincerely, 

~ 
Bob Tipsword 

Operations Manager 

btipsword@coreenergyllc.com 

1011 NOTEWARE DRIVE, TRAVERSE CITY, MICHIGAN 49686 
TEL2319462419 FAX2319462578 




